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Rotation - 4 Oct 27 - Nov 9 

In Person   

8:30-11:00 AM 

Period 4 

11:00  - 12:30 PM Transportation 

and Lunch 

Synchronous Learning 

12:30-1:20 PM 

Period 3 

Synchronous  Learning 

1:20-2:10 

Period 1 

Synchronous Learning 

2:10—3:00 PM 

Period 2 

 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Pages/default.aspx


 

NOVEMBER EVENTS 
Monday, November 2 
 

  

Tuesday, November 3  STEM Guest Speaker from IBM (3:15 PM) 

 Arts Unionville Virtual Information Session (7:00PM) 

Wednesday, November 4  TOKW (12:30-3:30 PM) 

Thursday, November 5  Graduation Items Pick Up 

Friday,  November 6  Graduation Items Pick Up 

Monday, November 9  Rotation 4 Ends 

 Graduation Items Pick Up 

Tuesday, November 10  Rotation 5 Begins 

 Semester 1 Term 2 Begins 

 Civics/Careers Turnaround 

 Graduation Items Pick Up 

Wednesday, November 11  Graduation Items Pick Up 

Thursday, November 12  Grade 8 Information Session 

 Graduation Items Pick Up 

Friday, November 13  PA Day 

Monday, November 16   

Tuesday, November 17   

Wednesday, November 18   

Thursday, November 19   

Friday, November 20   

Monday, November 23 
 

  

Tuesday, November 24   

Wednesday, November 25  Virtual Graduation Broadcast 

 
Thursday, November 26  Rotation 5 Ends 

Friday,  November 27 

Monday, November 30 

 Rotation 6 Begins 

 School Council (7:00pm) ELL Anthology Launch  



Arts Unionville Information Night 
Arts Unionville information night: Tuesday, November 3, 2020, 7:00pm.  

Please register to receive the link: 

Arts Unionville Information Session Registration 

Auditions: January 2021 

Online Application Opens on Monday, November 9, 2020 

Application Deadline: Tuesday, December 1st, 2020 (guaranteed audition). 

Please note: Applications will not be accepted after the deadline. 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf7mLw2cM4mLzlB1lld2Isdn782RWczoDLy0SBuLRNOw6og4Q/viewform


NEW ITEMS 
Take Our Kids to Work Day 

"Take Our Kids to Work" (TOKW) is a national initiative that provides grade 9 students with the opportunity to OBSERVE a work 
environment or ENGAGE in pathways planning for one day. As suggested by the Premier's Highly Skilled Workforce Expert Panel 
Report, the Take our Kids to Work program will support students to begin planning their future career path by helping them better 
understand the world of work. 

On Wednesday, November 4, 2020, from 12:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m., grade 9 students will take part in virtual activities (due to COVID 
restrictions) that will support them with their pathways planning. Grade 9 students, with the support of their parent/guardians, will 
have the opportunity to participate in one of the following TOKW opportunities: 

●  For students who wish to arrange for a virtual job shadow placement, we ask that parents/guardians review this Family Guide with 
your child.  We also ask that the student provide their selected virtual work location with the Workplace Guide; or 

●      For students who would like to participate in a series of dynamic and engaging “Live Stream” webinars on a variety of Career 
pathways, please join the Learning Partnership and the Pathways Team, Curriculum and Instructional Services at http://bit.ly/
TOKW2020.  Students will participate in a TOKW Provincial launch, a series of webinars on the Skilled Trades, Innovation and En-
trepreneurship, Healthcare and Technology and Finance. For more information, please visit the YRDSB Take Our Kids to Work Day. 
Students will also engage in reflection activities and learn how to use the Pathways Planner and their IPP. 

All grade 9 students wil l receive an email in their GAPPS account with the required l inks and the schedule for the day.  

Please be advised that permission forms to participate in Take our Kids to Work Day will be sent to your child’s GAPPS ac-
count.  We ask that you review the form with your child and then sign off as per the instructions. 

We recognize that you and your child may have questions regarding this information. If it is helpful for you to connect with a staff 
member from the school, please contact a guidance counsellor or administrator to discuss your questions. 

 New Mental Health Tool! 
The Centre for Addiction and Mental Health (CAMH) has come up with a new phone app that could potentially save 
lives. The app provides people who experience suicidal thoughts with the tools and resources to help keep them safe. 
All too often in a crisis, a lot of people find it difficult to ask for help. With this app, all the help you need is at your fin-
gertips and can be personalized just for you! If you or a loved one need more support, check out this website for more 
information: 

https://www.camh.ca/en/camh-news-and-stories/the-camh-hope-app-delivers-on-its-name?
utm_campaign=general&utm_medium=email&utm_source=1022_HopeApp 

Clubs and USAC 

A few virtual clubs have begun meeting.  If students are interested in starting a virtual club, they should follow these 
steps: 
 
1.  Find a teacher to be the club advisor. 
2.  The teacher completes and submits the online application form. 
3.  All student participants in any club must submit their start-up permission forms that were sent to their gapps account 
on September 16 or 17. 
4.  Teachers can submit announcements to promote the club.   
 
The following virtual clubs are currently running.  For information on how to join, please email the teacher advisor: 
 
GSA (The UHS Gender and Sexuality Alliance) - sara.faulkner@yrdsb.ca  

DECA - Don Pan & Wes Guldemond (closed to new participants) 
 
Computer Club - jey.anandarajan@yrdsb.ca  

Student Wellness Council - michelle.farwell@yrdsb.ca  

UHS Robotics Team - brian.cho@yrdsb.ca  
 
Regarding USAC, our staff panel has finished reviewing the many applications received and successful candidates will 
be notified soon.  

https://www.thelearningpartnership.ca/TLP/media/Documents/TOKW/TOKW%202020/Family_Resource_Guide_1.pdf
https://www.thelearningpartnership.ca/TLP/media/Documents/TOKW/TOKW%202020/TOKW-Workplace_Resource_Guide_1.pdf
http://bit.ly/TOKW2020
http://bit.ly/TOKW2020
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/Repository/NewsEvents/Pages/BoardNews/Take-Our-Kids-to-Work-Day.aspx
https://www.camh.ca/en/camh-news-and-stories/the-camh-hope-app-delivers-on-its-name?utm_campaign=general&utm_medium=email&utm_source=1022_HopeApp
https://www.camh.ca/en/camh-news-and-stories/the-camh-hope-app-delivers-on-its-name?utm_campaign=general&utm_medium=email&utm_source=1022_HopeApp
mailto:sara.faulkner@yrdsb.ca
mailto:jey.anandarajan@yrdsb.ca
mailto:michelle.farwell@yrdsb.ca
mailto:brian.cho@yrdsb.ca


Pitch In 

Founded by two Unionville High School students, Youth Connect is a campaign that strives to raise aware-
ness of the importance of youth engagement in the community. The campaign is holding a keynote event, 
Pitch In, where participants can listen to student speakers present their experiences in being young leaders 
in the community. The speakers are all students from Unionville High School, who are active members of 
youth-run organizations in Markham, such as the Markham Mayor's Youth Council and the Markham Teen 
Arts Council. Participants will have the chance to learn about different opportunities for students to get in-
volved in the community, discover the benefits of being an active citizen, and ask student speakers ques-
tions regarding youth opportunities in Markham.   

Pitch In will be held on November 7, from 4:00 to 4:30 p.m. A Google Meet link to the event will be emailed 
to participants prior to the event date. 

The event is open to both students and parents. Sign up now at bit.ly/pitch_in. 

http://bit.ly/pitch_in.


Peer Tutoring Program 
BECOMING A PEER TUTOR FOR OTHER STUDENTS: 

All students interested in becoming a Peer Tutor for the school year of 2020-2021 must submit their application 
through this link: https://forms.gle/CrdeBBT9NsHoPB82A  

 

This application must be completed using the student's GAPPS email. Upon submitting, students w ill receive 
an email containing a PDF file of the form to print, sign and return to their Alpha Guidance Counsellor via 
email OR dropbox located outside the Guidance Department. Please note: If students are applying to become a 
Peer Tutor, they will be required to indicate a teacher's name as a reference for that subject. 

 

*** All Peer Tutoring sessions will be held virtually *** 

 

IN NEED OF A PEER TUTOR: 

 

All students in need of a Peer Tutor must submit their application through this link: https://forms.gle/
QepjhSTxJ1iTDLCK9  

 

Please note that this application must be completed using the student's GAPPS email. Upon submitting, stu-
dents will receive an email containing a PDF file of the form to print, sign and return to their Alpha Guidance 
Counsellor via email OR dropbox located outside the Guidance Department. 

OUAC Pins 
On Thursday October 29, the OUAC (Ontario Universities Application Center) PINs (Personal Identification Numbers) 
were shared with students via their GAPPS email account.  Students requiring assistance or who have any questions 
regarding the application process are encouraged to contact their alpha counsellor.  

Scholarship News 
Scholarship News:  

Continue to check the Guidance Moodle for upcoming scholarship information and application details, including the 
Scholarship Report. 

Upcoming School sponsored Scholarships (due to Ms. Hawkins stephanie.hawkins@yrdsb.ca by 3pm or in the 
Guidance drop box outside of our office) 

 

DUE: November 13th, 2020 (school sponsored) 

Lester B Pearson Scholarship for International Students 

 

DUE: November 13th, 2020 (school sponsored) 

Queen's Chancellor Scholarship 

 

DUE: January 8, 2021 (school sponsored) 

Schulich Leaders Scholarship (student must be pursuing Science, Engineering, Technology or Math) 

 

Direct Applications: 

TD Bank Community Scholarship - apply directly by November 13th, 2020 

https://www.td.com/ca/en/personal-banking/solutions/student-banking/community-leadership-scholarship-for-
canadians/ 

 
Volunteering Opportunities: 

Online/virtual opportunities have been added to the Volunteering Google Classroom.  Please continue to look for eligi-
ble non-profit organization volunteer opportunities to complete your hours. 

https://forms.gle/CrdeBBT9NsHoPB82A
https://forms.gle/QepjhSTxJ1iTDLCK9
https://forms.gle/QepjhSTxJ1iTDLCK9
mailto:-stephanie.hawkins@yrdsb.ca
https://www.td.com/ca/en/personal-banking/solutions/student-banking/community-leadership-scholarship-for-canadians/
https://www.td.com/ca/en/personal-banking/solutions/student-banking/community-leadership-scholarship-for-canadians/


Graduate Permission 

For students who are under 18 and who do NOT wish to have their photo in the graduation video, the parent/guardian 
is kindly asked to complete the section below and send it to the school via email NO LATER THAN MONDAY, NO-
VEMBER 9, 2020: 

If you do not consent to have your child’s image presented at Virtual Graduation, please complete and return the fol-
lowing via email (unionville.hs@yrdsb.ca) by MONDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2020.  

Name:_______________________           Student Number:___________________________ 

❏     I do not consent to have my child’s picture in the video. 
❏     I do approve of a silhouette representing my child’s picture in the video. (name will be published)  

Students who are 18 years or older and who do NOT wish to have their photo in the graduation video are kindly asked 
to complete the section below and send it to the school via email NO LATER THAN MONDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2020: 

If you do not consent to have your image presented at Virtual Graduation, please complete and return the following via 
email (unionville.hs@yrdsb.ca) by MONDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2020.  

Name:_______________________           Student Number:___________________________ 

❏     I do not consent to have my picture in the video. 
❏     I do approve of a silhouette representing my picture in the video. (name will be published)  

Graduation Items Pick-Up 
Hello Graduates.   

 

We hope you are staying healthy and enjoying the start of your post-secondary adventure.  We 
have begun preparing a graduation video which is scheduled for release on Wednesday, Novem-
ber 25th.  Yesterday, we sent out a consent notice asking graduates to notify us ONLY IF THEY DO 
NOT WANT THEIR PHOTOS PRESENTED IN THE VIDEO.   

 

We are also preparing for the distribution of graduation items (i.e. diploma, certificates, awards, 
yearbook, and composite) set to run from THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 5 – THURSDAY, NOVEM-
BER 12.  These items can be picked up by the graduate, a parent/guardian/family member, or a 
sibling at UHS.   

 

Please use the link below to reserve your pick-up date: 

 

Graduation Items Pick Up Schedule Form 

 

Many thanks for your ongoing cooperation.   

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeEBzMER54A-YDxi9w-ZPEOhbFB3Jh7iFCgsmUBNqa2Xf4_oQ/viewform




Adult ESL Programs 
Please click the following link for more information on adult ESL programs: Adult Classes Information 

Chinese Translation: Adult Classes Information - Chinese Version 

Full Disclosure Deadlines 

October 29 

Schools distribute OUAC (Ontario Universities Application Centre) PINS (Personal Identification Numbers) electronical-
ly to students via GAPPS email.   

November 12         

Teachers will share mid semester mark updates with students in Grade 11 and 12 courses. 

November 12 - 19  

Potential graduates applying to an Ontario College or University that are planning to drop a course, and do not wish to 
have the course mark shared with OUAC/OCAS are advised to connect with their Guidance Counsellor. 

November 20         

School to submit Semester 1 midterm and/or final marks (for quadmester courses) to OUAC and OCAS  

December 16          

This is the full disclosure date which is the final day that a student, in a grade 11 or 12 course, may drop a course in 
order that it not be recorded on the Ontario Student Transcript. 

Grad Google Classroom 2020-2021  

Grade 12 potential grads have been asked to join the Grad Google classroom.  Information regarding graduation in-
formation, post-secondary programs, scholarships/bursaries and much much more will be posted here.  

Classroom code: fdae3qe 

Guidance Moodle:  

Students can join the Guidance moodle to learn about scholarships, bursaries and other enrichment opportunities.  

Please visit: https://moodle2.yrdsb.ca/login/index.php 

Search: UHS Guidance  
Username: UHS student number  
Password: UHS login 

ONGOING ITEMS 

Requesting copies of transcripts and other documents from the Guidance department 

Students, parents and guardians requesting hard copies of transcript documents, etc. must email the Guid-
ance secretary, Ms. Simtikidis (nellie.simtikidis@yrdsb.ca) first.  Ms. Simtikidis will schedule a time with the 
student as to when the documents can be picked up.   

UHS Library Learning Commons 

Although the physical library is closed this semester, the UHS library is available online to support student learning.  

Many great resources are available on the library's webpage: http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/library/Pages/default.aspx 

This is where students can find the GALE and EBSCO databases, which support research in any subject.  

Also, students are invited to join the library's Google Classroom. The enrollment code is sv427pg. The Google Classroom is the best 
way for students to ask their questions about research and book recommendations. It is also where to find the passwords for the 
databases. 

Finally, remember that e-books can be accessed through the YRDSB's subscription to SORA. Students can find SORA by clicking 
on "search for a book" on the library's webpage. The link to SORA is at the bottom, in the middle of the page. Students can login 
with 0 + their student number. 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/Adult%20Classes%20-%20Ongoing%20Open%20Registration%20for%202020.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/Simplified%20Chinese%20Translation%20-%20Adult%20Classes%20-%20Ongoing%20Open%20Registration%20(002).pdf
https://moodle2.yrdsb.ca/login/index.php
mailto:nellie.simtikidis@yrdsb.ca
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/library/Pages/default.aspx


Guidance Appointment Booking 

Although Guidance counsellors are not seeing students in person, students and parent/guardians can still speak to a 
counsellor by booking an appointment with the student’s alpha counsellor through Teach Assist (https://ta.yrdsb.ca/
yrdsb/).  

We ask that once the appointment is booked, please email the counsellor indicating whether the student would prefer a 
phone appointment (provide a phone number where the student can be reached) or a google meet appointment (the 
counsellor will email the google meet code prior to the appointment).    

Ms. Farwell (A - Hou):  michelle.farwell@yrdsb.ca 

Ms. Riolo (Hu - Ma): rita.riolo@yrdsb.ca 

Ms. Hawkins (Mc - Wr):  Stephanie.hawkins@yrdsb.ca 

Mr. Tam  (Wu - Z):  jonathan.tam@yrdsb.ca 
 
You can also contact Ms. Simtikidis, the Guidance secretary if you are having any difficulty with appointment bookings 
or have general questions.  

Ms. Simtikidis:  nellie.simtikidis@yrdsb.ca 

Health Care Plans 
Dear families,   
 
Supporting your child’s health and well-being is our priority.  If your child has a medical condition, please 
complete the applicable form(s) below and submit them electronically to priscilla.chan@yrdsb.ca.   Also, if 
your child carries an epi-pen or inhaler, we would like to reserve a second one in our main office 
(Note:  Please check the expiry date).  Once we receive your child’s health care plan, your child will be noti-
fied to supply us with a second epi-pen or inhaler in case of emergency.  If you would prefer a hard copy of 
one or more of these forms, please let us know.  Any questions regarding health care plans can be sent to 
patrick.belmonte@yrdsb.ca.  Thank you for providing us with this important information in a timely man-
ner.              

Anaphylaxis Health Care Plan 
Asthma Health Care Plan 
Diabetes Health Care Plan 
Epilepsy Seizure Disorder Health Care Plan 
Health Care Plan (Other) 
Staff Administration of Medication 
Self Administration of Medication 

Memory As Legacy Series: Holocaust Education 
Please click the links below for more information on Memory As Legacy Series: 
Memory As Legacy Series Flyer 
How to Register 

Mental Health Resources 

To find out how to support your child’s mental health during COVID-19 and the return to school please click 
the link below:  
Mental Health Resources 

Start Up and Verification Forms 

On September 16th and 17th, families were emailed the School Start-Up Package. This package contains mandato-

ry forms for both parents/guardians and students that must be submitted electronically.  To help ensure security and 

privacy, we cannot provide the Start-Up Package link in this email.  However, if you, as a parent/guardian (via personal 

contact email) or student (via gapps email) did not receive this electronic package from YRDSB, please email the main 

office at UHS (Unionville.hs@yrdsb.ca) so that we can personally send you the link.  Parents/guardians and students 

who have already received this package via email should submit the necessary forms as soon as possible. 

We have also distributed our student registration verification forms.  Please check these forms at home to ensure all 

information is accurate.  Please make changes on the form itself.  All forms are due back to the school, with or without 

https://ta.yrdsb.ca/yrdsb/
https://ta.yrdsb.ca/yrdsb/
mailto:michelle.farwell@yrdsb.ca
mailto:rita.riolo@yrdsb.ca
mailto:Stephanie.hawkins@yrdsb.ca
mailto:jonathan.tam@yrdsb.ca
mailto:Nellie.simtikidis@yrdsb.ca
mailto:priscilla.chan@yrdsb.ca
mailto:patrick.belmonte@yrdsb.ca
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/Forms/AllItems.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/Asthma%20Health%20Care%20Plan.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/Diabetes%20Health%20Care%20Plan.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/Epilepsy%20Seizure%20Disorder%20Health%20Care%20Plan.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/Health%20Care%20Plan%20(Other).pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/Staff%20Administration%20of%20Medication.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/Self%20Administration%20of%20Medication.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/Visual%20Flyer%20-%20Memory%20as%20Legacy%20Series%20(002).pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/AODA-Memory-as-Legacy-Series%20(002).pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/Mental%20Health%20Resources%20NEW.pdf
mailto:Unionville.hs@yrdsb.ca


Parking 
Please be aware that the school driveway is very busy in the mornings between 8:00 and 8:30 am. Do not 
stop your car in the “No Idle Cars” zone. This is also a Fire Route. Cars left idling may be ticketed. As well, 
parking passes are required for all cars. Cars that do not have a parking pass will be ticketed by the City of 
Markham.  

Protecting Yourself During COVID-19 

You can protect yourself and others from COVID-19 by observing the following measures: 

 Stay at home if you are not feeling well—even if your symptoms are only mild 
 

 Practice physical distancing keeping 2-metres from others outside of your household members 
 

 Wash your hands thoroughly and often 
 

 Practice good respiratory etiquette 
 

 Avoid touching your face with unwashed hands 
 

 Wear a face mask or covering when inside public spaces and when physical distancing cannot be 
maintained 

 

 Clean high-touch surfaces often 
 

 Download the COVID-Alert app 
 

 Avoid travel 

 
It is also important to keep your body healthy and strong by getting lots of sleep, eating nutritious food, drink-
ing plenty of water, exercising and spending time on self-care. 
  
To find out more, click here.   

School Entry & Dismissal 
Classrooms will be opened 15 minutes before the first bell. Students will be allowed entry to the building as of 8:15 a.m.  Students may enter through 
one of four entry points below in a single file fashion while maintaining social distance:  

 
1. Town Centre Blvd. (main entrance) 
2. Warden (Cafeteria) 
3. Caretaking (Music) 
4. Small Gym/Tech Wing 

 
All students must be wearing a mask and sanitize their hands as they enter.  Doors at all four entry points will be locked at 8:45 am.  Students who 
arrive before 8:45 am should proceed directly to class.  Students who arrive after 8:45 am must enter from Town Centre Blvd. only and report to the 
office prior to going to class.  Parents/guardians cannot enter the building unless they have a pre -arranged appointment that has been ap-
proved by the principal.  
 
Students are expected to leave the school and school property after their last scheduled class is completed at 11:00 am.   Students may not socialize 
in corridors or the cafeteria and must leave the school directly.  Students are expected to continue wearing a face covering until they leave school 
property.  All students must sanitize their hands as they exit.  Students can exit at one of five exit points: 

 
1. Town Centre Blvd. (main entrance) 
2. Warden (Cafeteria) 
3. Caretaking (Music) 
4. Small Gym/Tech Wing 
5. New wing (stairwell 13) 

 
Please note that dismissal will be staggered by grade beginning at 10:50 in order to prevent crowding.  
   
10:50 am - grade 9                 

10:53 am - grade 10 

10:56 am - grade 11               

11:00 am - grade 12 

https://www.york.ca/wps/portal/yorkhome/health/yr/covid-19/protectyourselfduringcovid-19/!ut/p/z1/tZDdboJAEIWfBu9wB0TEJqShavmxDSZWRG6aFVeWFFi6rBr79N22tomNpb3p3s2Zb3bmHJSgGCUV3ucZFjmrcCHrVWI--o7re94UgtCwRuBA6AT6wILJUEPLdwB-eA6g5C_zLUDS_n3w2wLpQOf3o_sMJTUWVM2rL


Virtual School 
Virtual Secondary School contact information:  
 
Phone: 905-900-1163 or 647-749-4328  
Email: secondary.VS@yrdsb.ca School  
Website: http://yrdsbsvs.yrdsb.ca/  
 
Any concerns or inquires regarding Virtual School should be directed to the administration team at Virtual 
School:  
 
Principal: Maria Maiato  
 
Vice-Principals:  
 
North: Pamala Agawa  
 
Central: Patrick McQuade  
 
East: Tanya-Lynn Paul  
 
West: Hubert Brard  

Virtual School Transfers 

Dear Secondary Families,  
 
On September 3, we sent communication to all families informing you that our schools have confirmed spac-
es in the virtual schools and home schools for all students.  
 
Our Secondary Virtual School (SVS) has developed timetables for over 8,000 students. And over the past 
two weeks, we have finalized this process for all students who selected the SVS through the Reopening 
Registration Form.  
 
As we indicated previously, no further transfers between the different models would occur until the end of 
Semester 1 (January 29, 2021). We appreciate this may be disappointing for some families, however, we’ve 
based our reopening strategy on a balance of health and safety, as well as teaching and learning benefits. 
We are making every effort to ensure that each learning model YRDSB students will participate in this year 
will be both safe and engaging.  
 
Later this month, all families will be notified about how to access the second semester Secondary School 
Model Transfer process. The transfer process provides all families the opportunity to request a change. Only 
families/students requesting a change in their current school model will need to complete this process. Se-
mester 2 will begin on February 3, 2021. Students changing models will continue to be supported through 
the process by their home school Guidance departments. This will be the only opportunity to transfer be-
tween models for Semester 2.  

Korean Heritage Month in Ontario  (Bill 123, Korean Heritage Month Act, 2017) 

Ontario is home to about 80,000 Korean Canadians. Koreans started to migrate to Ontario after the devas-
tating Second World War (1939-1945) and Korean War (1950-1953), both of which heavily affected the Ko-
rean peninsula.  
 
Korean Canadians have made important contributions to the economic, political, social and cultural fabric of 
Ontario's society. Having a Korean Heritage Month will provide an opportunity to remember, celebrate and 
educate future generations about the outstanding achievements and contributions of Korean Canadians in 
the province of Ontario. 
 
October is a historically significant month for the Korean Canadian community. On October 3, the Korean 
people celebrate National Foundation Day. National Foundation Day celebrates the legendary formation of 
the first Korean state of Gojoseon. It is widely seen by the Korean people as the creation and foundation of 
the modern Korean state. 

https://www.ola.org/en/legislative-business/bills/parliament-41/session-2/bill-123


Volunteer Hours 

We hope this correspondence finds you and your family well. 

For the 2020-2021 school year, the Ministry of Education has revised the 40-hour community involvement graduation 
requirement by providing increased flexibility in how hours can be earned for all students, so that they will not be ad-
versely impacted by the ongoing challenges related to COVID-19. 

Students are encouraged to continue working on completing their community involvement hours.  Community involve-
ment opportunities can be completed in person and virtually.   

To ensure their activity is eligible, students are asked to receive approval for their activity from their alpha counsellor 
prior to completing their hours. 

Students can still pick up community involvement tracking forms outside the Guidance office or can obtain a digital 
form.  Completed forms can be submitted in one of two ways: making arrangements to drop off the form to the Guid-
ance office (contact Ms. Simtikidis), or by scanning or taking a picture of the complete form and sending it to the stu-
dent’s alpha counsellor:   

 

Ms. Farwell (A - Hou):  michelle.farwell@yrdsb.ca 

Ms. Riolo (Hu - Ma): rita.riolo@yrdsb.ca 

Ms. Hawkins (Mc - Wr):  stephanie.hawkins@yrdsb.ca 

Mr. Tam  (Wu - Z):  jonathan.tam@yrdsb.ca 
 
Ms. Simtikidis (Guidance Secretary):  nellie.simtikidis@yrdsb.ca 

 
To learn more about volunteer opportunities, students are encouraged to join the google classroom 

(Code:  gsrz264). 

Additional information can be found here: http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/Guidance/CommunityInvolvement/Pages/
default.aspx 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/Guidance/CommunityInvolvement/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/Guidance/CommunityInvolvement/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:michelle.farwell@yrdsb.ca
mailto:rita.riolo@yrdsb.ca
mailto:Stephanie.hawkins@yrdsb.ca
mailto:jonathan.tam@yrdsb.ca
mailto:nellie.simtikidis@yrdsb.ca
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/Guidance/CommunityInvolvement/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/Guidance/CommunityInvolvement/Pages/default.aspx


Virtual Opportunities 

Youth Assisting Youth 

 

https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/

apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=582285 

  

More info 

https://youthassistingyouth.com/ 

  

Virtual Program Assistant Volunteer (be able to speak 
Tamil) 

 

https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/
apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=617184 

  

www.splc.ca 

  

Virtual Community Outreach Volunteer  

 

https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/
apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=617916 

  

The Corporation of Roy Thomson Hall and Massey Hall 

 

https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/
apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=617779 

  

Call and Response Youth Volunteer 

 

https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/
apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=518178 

  

Bengali Information & Employment Services https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/
apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=611529 

  

Letter and Smiles (letters to the elderly) 

 

https://lettersandsmiles.wixsite.com/mysite/letter-to-
elderly 

  

 

https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/
apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=616848 

https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=582285
https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=582285
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https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=617916
https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=617916
https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=617779
https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=617779
https://www.volunteertoronto.ca/networking/apply_now.aspx?view=2&id=518178
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Community Involvement Hours 

For the 2020-2021 school year, the Ministry of Education is revising the 40-hour community in-

volvement graduation requirement by providing increased flexibility in how hours can be earned for 

all students, so that they will not be adversely impacted by the ongoing challenges related to 

COVID-19. 

Students Graduating in the 2020-2021 School Year: 

The community involvement graduation requirement will be reduced to a minimum of 20 hours of 

community involvement activities. This recognizes that graduating students have had barriers to 

earning their community involvement hours last school year and there may be continued barriers 

this school year. 

All Secondary Students in the 2020-2021 School Year:  

The following opportunities will be considered eligible for the school year; 

 At the principal’s discretion, schools may waive the restrictions that do not allow students to 

earn hours: 

 During the time allotted for the instructional program on a school day; or 

 For duties normally performed in the home (e.g., walking a younger child to and from 

school, helping younger siblings with school work). 

 Students aged 14 years and older can count up to a maximum of 10 hours from paid employ-

ment towards their earned hours at the discretion of the principal. 

 Students counting paid employment towards their graduation requirement will be re-

quired to complete a reflection exercise indicating how their work contributed to the ser-

vice for others. 

Students should continue to seek out and accumulate community involvement hours in accordance 

with school board policies and procedures, keeping in mind local public health unit recommenda-

tions. 

See the following page for  virtual opportunities. 

Please be advised that it is the responsibility of the student and parent/guardian to assess the vol-

unteer opportunity to ensure the safety of the student even when the opportunity is promoted by 

the school. 

We recognize that you and your child may have questions regarding this information. If it is helpful 
for you to connect with a staff member from the school, please contact a teacher, guidance coun-
sellor or administrator to discuss your questions. 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/Guidance/CommunityInvolvement/Pages/default.aspx



































